PERSIAPAN ASAS KELAS 8 B ING KUR MENDEKA

A. Choose the correct answer A, B, C or D!

1. David : Jessica, Can you come to my birthday party tonight?

Jessica : Sorry, ... My mother is being hospitalized now because of cancer.

I should be with her all the time.

A. I can't

B. I won't

C. I am not

D. I do not

This text for question number 2 and 3.

Allan : Rebecca, Are you busy now? Rebecca : Not at all. Anything I can do?

Allan : I can't do my mathematics homework. It is too difficult. Can you

help me?

Rebecca : Of course. Let me see. Which number can't you do?

Allan : All numbers, from 1 to 10, except number 7.

2. Allan can do number ... for his Mathematics homework.

A. one

B. ten

C. seven

D. seventeen

- 3. "Are you busy? The underlined word means ...
 - A. having no time
 - B. having no activities
 - C. having much time to spend
 - D. having a lot of works to do

This text is for question number 4 and 5.

Martin: Steve, I have a quiz. Guess, what animal is it?

Steve : Good idea, Steve. What is your quiz?

Martin: It is a mammal. It can live both in water and on land. It belongs to a

carnivorus animal. It is a strong animal and has sharp teeth.

Steve : Ok. Let me thin!

- 4. What animal is Martin talking about?
 - A. Turttle
 - B. Crocodile
 - C. Sea horse
 - D. Dolphin

- 5. From the text we know that ...
 - A. Steve has the quiz
 - B. The quiz is not about animal
 - C. The animal in the quiz is an amphibian
 - D. Martin doesn't explain the quiz to Steve

This text for question number 6 and 7.

Winda meets Robin on her way to the market.

Winda : Hi. Robin. How are you?

Rita : Just fine. Thanks. Where are you going?

Robin : To the market. I need some vegetable to make soup. How about you?

Rita : To a bookstore near the market. I need some new recipe books.

- 6. According to the dialogue, what is Rita's hobby?
 - A. Eating
 - B. Reading
 - C. Cooking
 - D. Walking
- 7. Bookstore is a place ...
 - A. to buy books
 - B. to keep our school books
 - C. to borrow magazines and novels
 - D. to see many kinds of articles

The dialogue for questions number 8 to 10.

Tegar: Thanks, Justine. What is your hobby, Justine?

Justine: I like listening to music.

Tegar : Really? That's good. What kind of music do you like?

Justine: I like listening to Blues Music. How about you? What is your favorite music?

Tegar : I like listening and playing Koplo Music. Do you like Rock Music, Justine?

Justine: Yes, I like it. But I prefer Blues Music to Rock Music. Do you like Rock Music, Lucile?

Tegar: Yes, I like it. But I like Koplo Music better than Rock Music.

Justine: Why do you like Koplo Music better than Rock Music?

Tegar: Because I can't play it well with my Piano and Koplo Music is currently famous music. Tell me, why do you like Blues Music?

Justine: Because Blues is ain't about music. It is more than music. It's hard to describe the words. Because Blues Music is talked about Soul. I'll show you, my video when I played it.

8. "... Koplo Music is currently famous music."

The word "famous" in the sentence has similar meaning with ...

- A. lucky
- B. bristly
- C. nothing

- D. popular
- 9. What is the topic of the dialogue above ...
 - A. music
 - B. hobby
 - C. group
 - D. club
- 10. Based on the dialogue, we know that
 - A. Justine likes listening to Koplo Music.
 - B. Tegar likes listening to Koplo Music.
 - C. Tegar dislike listening to Koplo Music.
 - D. Justine dislike listening to Blues Music.

The dialogue for questions number 11 and 12.

Chairperson: "How are you?

Members : "We are fine, Thank.

Chairperson : "Today I will convey information on what things should be prepared for

OSIS Meeting tomorrow.

Members : "Ok, we will listen to your directions well.

Chairperson: "Ok, God, you all need to prepare the report according to the roles and

functions of each division, please be well prepared.

Members : "Ok, Thank you for your information and referrals.

Chairperson : "Ok, do not mention it.

- 11. The dialogue discusses about ...
 - A. OSIS meeting
 - B. OSIS schedule
 - C. OSIS programs
 - D. OSIS development
- 12. "Ok, God, you all need to prepare the report according to the roles ..."

The word "prepare" in the sentence has similar meaning with ...

- A. reject
- B. ignore
- C. pretermit
- D. provide

The dialogue for questions number 13 to 15.

Edo : What are you watching?

Beni: I'm watching a football match.

Edo : What teams are playing?

Beni : A.S. Roma versus A. C. Milan.

Edo : Which one is leading?

Beni : It's hard to tell. Both are playing good. The score is still nil nil.

Edo : Which team do you think is going to win?

Beni : I guess it is A.S. Roma. It's because they're using the attacking approach. A team with attacking approach usually wins.

Edo: I don't agree with you. I think A.C. Milan will surprise us with their defensive technique.

Beni : Do you want to bet?

Edo : Sure. The loser will have to buy a pizza for the winner.

Beni : All right. (Oke)

- 13. The dialogue above discusses about ...
 - A. volleyball match
 - B. basketball match
 - C. football match
 - D. tennis match
- 14. "I'm watching a football match."

The word "watching" in the sentence has similar meaning with ...

- A. Looking
- B. playing
- C. attacking
- D. listening
- 15. The word "their" in "... their defensive technique." refers to ...
 - A. Edo and Beni
 - B. Edo and Deo
 - C. A. S. Roma
 - D. A. C. Milan

Text for questions number 16 to 19.

It was my first holiday in Japan. I went to Hokkaido, Japan. I took a trip to Mount Hakodate. I stayed at Hakodate Watatsuminoyu Hotel provided by the travel agent. This hotel is located in Hakodate, 2.9 km from Hakodate Park and 1.9 km from Hakodate Port. Free WiFi is available and private parking can be arranged at an extra charge. Guests at the accommodation can enjoy a buffet breakfast, include a hot spring bath and a sauna. It was so perfect to enjoyed hot spring and sauna in Japan.

On Sunday morning at Motomachi District, I met Osamu. He was my guide to Mount Hakodate. We took Kobe beef for our breakfast. It was delicious and juicy. At 9:00 am, local time, we prepared and checked our stuff to continue this trip. I couldn't say anything when I looked the beautiful scenery from the foot of the mountain.

The Hakodateyama Ropeway departs from the <u>Motomachi District</u>. The ropeway's lower station can be reached in a 10-minute walk from the Jujigai tram stop (5 minutes, 210 yen from Hakodate Station) or by direct Hakodate Bus from Hakodate Station (10 minutes, 210 yen, 1-2 buses/hour in the evenings). The ropeway costs 1500 yen for a round trip or 1000-yen one way. It operates every 15 minutes from 10:00 to 22:00.

We reached at the top of the mountain after long and tiring trip. I got lucky because today the sky is so clear so, I could enjoy the spectacular views, one of Japan's most

impressive vantage points, trailing only Mount Inasa in Nagasaki's city centre and Mount Rokko's panoramic views over Kobe and Osaka.

Finally, Osamu and I back to hotel after took a dinner with the other traveller. That was very pleasant moment that I ever got.

- 16. Why did the writer meet Osamu at Motomachi District?
 - A. To welcome the other traveller.
 - B. To walk to the Hakodate Park.
 - C. To start the trip to Osaka.
 - D. To eat their breakfast.
- 17. It was delicious and juicy. What does the word "it" refers to?
 - A. Hakodate.
 - B. Kobe beef.
 - c. Breakfast.
 - D. Motomachi.
- 18. What is the text about?
 - A. The best time to travel in Hokkaido, Japan.
 - B. The writer's tiring experience with his friend.
 - C. The writer's holiday at Hakodateyama.
 - D. The writer's enjoy the Kobe beef.
- 19. "The ropeway's lower station can be **reached** in a 10-minute walk from the Jujigai". The word **reached** has the closest meaning with....
 - A. Arrived
 - B. Advised
 - C. Achieved
 - D. Advanced

Text for questions number 20 to 22.

Before she was famous

JK Rowling was born near Bristol in 1965. She always wanted to be a writer, and her first book was called Rabbit, which she wrote when she was six years old. She grew up in a town in the south-west of England, and when she left school, she went to Exeter University. After that, she moved to London and worked for Amnesty International.

She first had the idea for a Harry Potter book in 1990 when she was on a long train journey. But in the same year, she went to Oporto in Portugal and worked as an English teacher. When she was there, she met a Portuguese journalist - they got married and had a baby. Unfortunately, the marriage wasn't a long one and she left, with her baby daughter, in 1993. She came back to Britain and lived in a small flat in Edinburgh. She was unemployed and didn't have much money, but she continued writing. She also did a teaching course and then became a French teacher in a school in Edinburgh. in 1997, Harry Potter and the Philosopher's Stone was published.

Rowling's first three books sold over 35 million copies in three years, and in 2001 Chris Columbus made the first Harry Potter film. J K Rowling still lives in Edinburgh.

Source: Natural English Elementary Books pg.56 unit 7.

- 20. What does the paragraph 2 tell you about?
 - A. J.K Rowling's struggle to published her book.
 - B. J.K Rowling's education background.
 - C. J.K Rowling's family background.
 - D. J.K Rowling's as the writer.
- 21. From the text we can conclude that...
 - A. J.K Rowling only published one best-seller Rabbit novel.
 - B. J.K Rowling grew up in a town near Oporto in Portugal.
 - C. J.K Rowling is published her novel by her company.
 - D. J.K Rowling inspired people to chased their dreams.
- 22. "She came back to Britain" The word "she" refers to...
 - A. Baby daughter
 - B. J.K Rowling
 - C. The marriage
 - D. English teacher

Text for questions number 23 to 26.

Dear diary,

Hi my beloved diary. Let me tell you something. Last night I went to me neighbor's birthday party with my family. You know, it was the birthday party of my dad's boss' son.

Well, in the party I had RAWON and SATE MADURA. It's really nice to have them in a traditional birthday party like this one. Then I had, you know what, some DAWET AYU. After that, I sang for the birthday boy.

At about 09.15 we went home. We arrived home rather late. I felt very happy.

- 23. Whose birthday was it?
 - A. The writer's father
 - B. The writer's siblings
 - C. The writer's neighbor's son
 - D. The writer's father's boss
- 24. We <u>arrived</u> home rather late. What does the underlined word mean
 - A. Come
 - B. Came
 - C. Caming
 - D. Become
- 25. I felt very <u>happy</u>. The antonym of the underlined word is
 - A. Scare
 - B. Sadness

- C. Glommy
- D. Worried
- 26. How did the birthday boy hold the party?
 - A. Traditionally
 - B. Simply
 - C. Fancily
 - D. Glamorously

Text for questions number 27 to 30.

Last week Valerie and her friends from SMP Perdamaian, Surabaya, learned how to make donuts in Ring Master Donuts & Coffe at Tunjungan Plaza. Surabaya. Fisrt, they listened to the story of Mister Ringo and soon they had a trip to the kitchen. The baker showed them now to shape the donuts, how to restore it, how to conduct the frying process and how to add the donuts with various kinds of toppinf and filling.

Finally, the students had their chance to make their own donuts. The baker only gave each of them a piece of yellow dough and some flour. Amazingly, the students could make their own donuts. "Mmm... Yummy!"

- 27. What is the writer intention write the text?
 - A. To tell the unforgettable exsperesion
 - B. To give some informations
 - C. To describe Tunjungan Plaza
 - D. To invited the reader to come to Surabaya
 - 28. "Mmm... <u>Yummy!</u>" (the last paragraf).

What does the underlined word mean?

- A Well
- B. Fres
- C. Sweet
- D. Delicious
- 29. The baker showed them how to shape the donuts, how to restore <u>it</u> (Par.1). What does the word "it" refer to?
 - A. Coffe
 - B. Baker
 - C. Donuts
 - D. Kitchen
- 30. Why did the students visit Ring Master Donuts & Coffe?
 - A. To have some melas there
 - B. To enjoy the special donuts there
 - C. To learn how to make donuts
 - D. To see the process of making donuts

B. Match the questions or statement with the correct answer!

NO	SOAL	OPSI
31	What are you doing am eating now	A. got up
		B. last week
		C. began
	The boy (be)(eat) hot dog.	D. is eating
32	The students(be)(write) letters.	E. now
		F. are
33		G. swam
		H. tasty
		I. Is writing
	Where is the teacher teaching?	J. in the class
34	My mother is cooking rice	K. get up
35	The childrenpainting the wall.	L. am
36	I slept late last night so I late this morning.	
37	Johnin the swimming pool yesterday.	
38	I went to Surabaya	
39	The burger was very <u>delicious</u> . The word <u>delicious</u> has the same meaning with	

We started to do our project at four o'clock.	
What is the synonym of started?	

C. Answer the questions correctly!

Text for number 41 to 43

"It was the best birthday party I've ever had in my life. It started when I just arrived home at 10.00 PM, I opened the door and said "Mom, dad I'm home!" but no one answered me. I wondered where people went. I was searching for mom and dad, they usually spend their time watching television at this time. But I did not found them there. ". So I took stair and knocked at his bedroom. John..John, are you there? Can I come in?. Then I opened his bedroom, he was not there too. It's not him to leave his bedroom door unlocked. Where were these guys..

I went to dining room and found no meals at all. It all was weird. I was thinking if they would have gone outside because the day was Saturday night. Finally I went to my bedroom and took a rest for a while.

Lights went out suddenly while I was reading a novel. I got so scared. I heard people shouting fire, fire, fire. So I woke up suddenly and tried to get out from house as soon as possible. When I opened the door, This was the best event, My parents and my brother held a birthday cake while singing 'happy birthday'. My grandparents, uncle and my aunts came too. I couldn't say anything, I cried for happiness and horror and said you almost killed me guys! I love you. And then we went out for our late dinner.

- 41. What is the purpose of writing the text?
- 42. What happened after the lights went out?
- 43. Who were at the party?
- 44. Tell your picnic experience using the words below!

Went to	By bus	Last month
Saw	With friends	In the morning
Bought	Нарру	
Visited	Enjoyed	

45. Continue the story with your own words!

I spent my last holiday in Karimunjawa, Central Java with my friends. On the first
day, I arrived at Karimunjawa Harbor at 10.00 after a 12 hour trip with a bus and ferry
boat. After I arrived, I decided to take a shower and rest for a while. Then, I followed
a trip with our guide to explore a few islands around Karimunjawa. On the last day, I
went shopping for some souvenirs. After that, I went to the harbor at 11.00. We
arrived in Bandung at 23.00. I had a wonderful experience in Karimunjawa.

•••••	 	